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COMMANDERS 
MESSAGE 
Michael Schaffer 

 
 I hope everyone had an amaz-
ing summer. It was busy here, 
and a little disappointing, for the 
start with the Memorial Day pa-
rade getting rained out but the 
rest of the weekend at the Post 
was truly fulfilling.  We had a 
great turnout for out dedications 
on Saturday in the front and at the 
Warrior Walk Monument in the 
Grove.  We then had a wonderful 
lunch.  On Sunday, we participat-
ed in the ceremonies at the 
Ocean County Memorial Park and 
had visitors and guests for lunch 
with another great day. 
 
 Then it was off to convention. 
The first couple of days in Wild-
wood were cold, brrrrr, but the 
weather broke and we had a fan-
tastic finish to the week. We 
should all be looking forward to 
next year and the 100th anniver-
sary celebration. 
 
***JUST A NOTE: CONVENTION 
ROOMS WILL FILL UP FAST 
THIS YEAR AS IT IS THE 100TH 
CONVENTION. IF YOU ARE 
PLANNING ON GOING THERE 
HAVE BEEN SOME CHANGES 
TO THE RESERVATION PRO-
CESS*** 
#1 THE ROOM RATE IS $89.00 
PER NIGHT,  
#2 WE MUST HAVE A DEPOSIT 
OF $50.00 TO HOLD A ROOM   
#3 DEPOSIT DEAD LINE JANU-
ARY 17th, 2018 
#4 ROOMS MUST BE PAID IN 
FULL BY APRIL 1, 2018 
#5 CHECKS NEED TO BE 
MADE OUT TO AMERICAN LE-
GION POST 129  

#6 NO MONEY CAN BE SENT 
TO THE MOTEL AND NO DATE 
OF ARRIVAL PAYMENT AVAIL-
ABLE! 
 
*****BY DOING IT THIS WAY WE 
ARE AVOIDING A PRICE IN-
CREASE…THANK YOU FOR 
YOUR COOPERATION SEE 
YOU AT THE CONVENTION*** 
 
 June kicked off with the first 
grand in the hand Winner Mr. 
John Specht, and July’s winner 
Mr. Eric Inauen both are enjoying 
their $1,000.00 winnings. See the 
commander or Mr. Tom DiViccar-
ro for your number in the August 
draw…only $5.00 and only 300 
sold…get your chance today 
please see the flyer for details. 
 
 July kicked off with an amazing 
Fourth of July picnic with over 300 
in attendance. Great food, great 
music, and great fun. Our Friday 
and Saturday night entertainment 

has really kept us in a groove, 
and we have had a surge in at-
tendance.  Looking forward to 
some great shows, speaking of 
entertainment we are having an 
“American Idol” type event in the 
hall September and a big band 
night in November.   Check the 
calendar and notices for details 
 
 Bingo now has a Progressive 
game they started in August and 
bingo attendance has really ex-
panded. Doors open at 5:00 PM, 
games start at 7:00 PM, get here 
early to get a prime seat!   
 
 The Legion Riders normal Bike 
Night on August 8th was trans-
formed into a night of fund raising 
for the RUN FOR THE FALLEN 
and raised over $5,000.00. We 
had over 500 people here. Thank 
you all for your participation!   See 
you all on Saturday September 
23rd when the Run for the Fallen  

(continued page 5) 
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AUXILIARY 129 
PRESIDENT’S 

REPORT 
  

 I attended the Emergency 
Meeting here at Post 129 and 
hopefully all questions were an-
swered. I attended the County 
Meeting in June and I also attend-
ed the services for Karen Thalas-
inos from Barnegat.  The Auxiliary 
helped with the 50/50 Raffle in the 
Canteen and also participated in 
the 4th of July picnic. The picnic 
was a good time for all who at-
tended. The American Legion 
Baseball team had a champion-
ship game in South Toms River 
and the Auxiliary came out for 
support. The American Legion 
Blue Claws game was attended by 
members of the Post and the Aux-
iliary. Our VA&R Chairperson 
Jane Keeley had a Veterans picnic 
for Veterans from area nursing 
homes and a fun time was had by 
all!  The Auxiliary along with the 
Legion attended the Bike Night 
fund raiser. The Auxiliary helped  
by selling RUN FOR THE FALLEN 
T-SHIRTS. It was a very success-
ful night! 
 The Auxiliary is looking forward 
to a new and exciting year here at 
the Post. We have many events 
coming up here at the Post, so 
come on out and join in the fun. 
Come out to help volunteer with 
your fellow Auxiliary to make each 
event a successful one. We are 

here to help contribute and partici-
pate in the accomplishment of the 
aims and purposes of the Ameri-
can Legion; to consecrate and 
sanctify our association by our 
mutual helpfulness. 
 
For God & Country 
Unit 129 President 2017-2018 
Pamela Bowen 

 
 
 
 

Military Exchange 
Shopping 

(What we used to call 
the PX) 

 
The below attached link explains 
everything.  Please forward to any 
veterans you know. 
Military Exchange Shopping (What 
we used to call the PX) Here you 

go guys, this could be a nice little 
benefit, should be able to save 
some money.  Check it out ! 
 The Army, Air Force and Navy 
exchange will start allowing all 
honorably discharged veterans to 
shop online, (think Amazon, but 
only cheaper with no taxes.)  The 
target start date is Veterans 
Day, November 11, 2017 but, you 
must register 
first.  Registration begins June 1, 
2017.  You must call 1-844-868-
8672  after June 1 to register.  
SEND THIS TO ALL OF YOUR 
VETERAN FRIENDS AND RELA-
TIVES 
Here is the site with more infor-
mation: 
 
https://www.defense.gov/News/ 
Article/Article/1049558/dod-opens-
online-exchange- shopping-to-
veterans/ 
 
(via Michael Schaffer) 

  

VETERANS PICNIC 
 
Veteran residents from three local nursing homes attended a picnic 
hosted by the American Legion Family, consisting of Legionnaires, Aux-
iliary and SAL.  The vets were served hamburgers, hotdogs, salads, 
watermelon, ice pops and drinks.  They participated in games and be-
fore leaving were given prizes and bags containing shirts, and pil-
lows.  Thanks to all who helped to make this a great day! 
 
Jane Keeley 
VA&R Chairman 
 
Veterans Picnic volunteers—Photos—Peggy Robbins 
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AUXILIARY 
MEMBERSHIP 

 
 Hi everyone, well a new year is 
upon us and the membership 
drive is in full swing. 
 We already have several new 
members, rejoined members, 
transfers and members catching 
up on their dues. 
We would sincerely like to thank 
the recruiters that continue sign-
ing up new members.  Please 
keep up the good work. 
 We hope for a successful year.  
We know we are well on our way 
to that. 
 If anyone needs to get in touch 
with the membership committee, 
please feel free to call us. 
 
For God and Country 
 
The membership committee, 
Jean Robbins  732-244-9197 
Peggy Robbins 732-270-4507 
Pat Corbin   732-349-9241 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Post 129 is participating once 
again with the Boscov’s Friends 
Helping Friends fundraiser, and 
buying a $5 shopping pass will 
actually save you money!  Here’s 
how it works:  purchase a $5 
Boscov’s shopping pass from 
Ralph Moranz during Bingo nights 
and whenever you stop by the 
post, and you will get 25% off all 
clothing, shoes and accessories 
at any Boscov’s store on Tues-
day, October 17th!  We know our 
membership loves going to the 
Toms River Boscov’s, and this 
pass can be used at any of the 
company’s 44 other stores, na-
tionwide!  Have a daughter in 
Pennsylvania, or a sister who 
lives in upstate New York?  Buy 
them a $5 pass through Post 129, 

and they can use all the discounts 
during FHF day at their local 
Boscov’s store in Altoona, PA, 
and Utica, NY – and beyond! 
 With the pass, customers can 
also get 15% off cosmetics, fra-
grances, jewelry, mattresses and 
furniture, housewares, domestics, 
luggage, curtains, and As-Seen-
On-TV items.  You can get 10% 
off toys, vacuums, small applianc-
es and more;  plus, these dis-
counts are off of the lowest ticket-
ed price – even including clear-
ance items. 
 Begun more than 20 years 
ago, the FHF event takes place 
on one day in October, and now 

all 45 stores in the Reading, PA-
based retail giant portfolio partici-
pate.  Last year, Friends Helping 
Friends Day was a tremendous 
success, raising more than 
$600,000 for thousands of service 
organizations in communities with 
Boscov’s stores throughout Penn-
sylvania, New Jersey, Delaware, 
Connecticut, New York, Maryland 
and Ohio.  
 Every year, nearly 75 Ocean 
County charities register through 
the Toms River store, and we are 
one of them.  Don’t delay…buy 
your Friends Helping Friends dis-
count shopping passes now from 
American Legion Post 129!  
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CANTEEN NEWS 
Rich Godfrey 

 
 Well Summer is just about 
over, and hopefully the heat and 
rainy days are behind us. All of us 
from the Commander to the Bar 
Staff to the Bartenders, would like 
to thank all our Members and their 
Guests for turning out and sup-
porting this great Post. The Can-
teen, the Hall and the Bunker Bar, 
again thank you for your support. 
Your support helps us do all the 
good things we do for our Veter-
ans and their Families. 
 Rich Godfrey is our new Bar 
Chairman. Now I would like to 
thank Mike Kelly for all his hard 
work as Bar Chairman for the past 
4 years. Good job Mike, and his 
faithful and hardworking staff, Er-
ic, Bob (Ace), and Bob Jorge. 
 Also, thanks to Rich Gato, con-
tinuing to provide top notch enter-
tainment at the Canteen. In the 
past we only had bands perform 
on Friday Night. Now Rich has 
expanded our entertainment by 
bringing in more bands on Satur-
day nights so again thank you for 
your support. 
 FALL SUNDAYS: Is everyone 
ready for some football? The NFL 
Season is here, and that means 
$1.50 domestic draft pints, and 
Ryan’s Catering’s discounted NFL 
Football Menu. 
 GIVAWAYS: As always, all 
members and Guests will get a 
free ticket when they enter the 
Canteen on Sunday. At the end of 
each quarter, we pull a ticket. If 
your number is picked, you win 
one of our many giveaways. So, 
come on down and enjoy watch-
ing the games with great friends 
and ice-cold beers. 

 We continue to carry a large 
selection of Draft Beers, Coors 
Lite, Miller Lite, Bud, Bud Lite, Mi-
chelob Ultra, Yuengling, Kilian’s 
Red, and Shock Top. Along with 
Becks Heineken & Heineken Lite, 
and Corona and Corona Lite, 
Bud, Bud Lite Miller Lite Coors 
Lite, Michelob Ultra as well as 
Coors Lite and St Paulies Non-
Alcoholic Beer. 
 And don’t forget about our 
Bunker Bar which will be open 
thru October, weather permitting. 

 Our Labor Day Picnic is 
Scheduled for Saturday, Septem-
ber 2nd (Rain date Sunday Sep-
tember 3rd) from Noon to 5PM. 
Tickets are $15.00 in advance 
and $20.00 at the door. Children 
under 10 are free. So, come out 
and enjoy Labor Day at the Post. 
We will be having drink specials 
as well as $1.00 domestic draft 
beers. 
 TUESDAY BIKE NIGHTS: On 
Tuesday August 8th, we held a 
Legion Riders Fund raiser for The 
Run for the Fallen. What a huge 
success The Riders raised over 
$5000.00 for a great cause. There 
wasn’t a parking spot to be had 
with cars parked up and down 
Church Rd. The next Bike Night 
will be on Tuesday, September 
12th and October 10th from 5 PM 

till 9 PM so come on out and sup-
port the Riders of the Post. They 
are always doing great things for 
our Veterans and their Families. 
$5.00 gets you 2 Hot Dogs, Chips 
and soda or water. There will be 
entertainment, and $2.00 domes-
tic draft beers. 
 SEPTEMBER EVENTS: We 
will be having an Amateur Talent 
Night on September 15th 7 PM. 
To sign up see Rich Gato. 
 On September 23 Post 129 will 
be hosting The Run for The Fallen 
starting at 3 PM on the front lawn. 
Please come out and support The 
Gold Star Families and our fallen 
Comrades. 
 The Shuffle Board League will 
be starting up again late Septem-
ber on Tuesday Nights anyone 
interested contact Ed Rutzler at 
732-917-0826. 
 October Events: we will be 
having our very scary Halloween 
Party on Saturday, October 28th, 
at 7 PM in the Canteen. There will 
be prizes for those wearing the 3 
best costumes and there will be 
great entertainment as well.  

 Our hours of operation are 
from 11 AM until closing. During 
the week, closing times vary by 
the amount of people in the bar. 
On weekends, last call is mid-
night. Closing is 12:30 AM The 
Bunker Bar opens at 4 PM during 
the week and noon time on Sun-
days. We have a great staff of 
Bartenders who help us continue 
with our success. Duke, Robin B., 
Lisa, Lori, Danielle, Joe, Jenn,  
Warren and Shea. Remember 
your support helps us to continue 
all the great things we do for Vet-
erans and their families. 
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COMMANDERS 
MESSAGE 

(from page 1) 
 
arrives here at 3:00 pm.  There  is  
a little change this year as this will 
not be their last stop and not host-
ing the dinner here but we still 
need to show your support for 
their 3:00 PM arrival. Thank you. 
 
 As we move toward the fall and 
winter holiday season we could 
use some help with donations to 
the food pantry. It has been a light 
summer and the need to feed nev-

er ends, our Halloween party will 
be on Saturday night October 28 
in the Canteen of course. Best 
costume prizes.  Next up will be 
the veterans Thanksgiving dinner 
on Sunday November 19th. Al-
ways a day of reflection and re-
spect for our brothers and sisters 
in arms. 
 
 We participated in a number of 
special events; we participated in 
the dedication of the Protectors Of 
Freedom Monument In Bey Lea 
Park, members of the post posted 
wreaths on the sculptures for the 
dedication. The statues being larg-

er than life show that the men and 
woman who stood on the first line 
of defense for this great nation 
were great indeed. Twenty mem-
bers of the American Legion Rid-
ers participated in the escort from 
Dove to Colts neck for fallen ma-
rine Cpl. Daniel Baldassare, and 
on the following day participated in 
the escort from Colts Neck High 
School to Brigadier General Doyle 
Cemetery. It was a humbling ex-
perience.  
 
 On a personal note, I would like 
to thank the unknown members 
that make this place happen every 
day, Mr. Phil “PJ” Jones, keeper of 
monies, 7 days a week, 6 hours a 
day. Mr. Ed Rutzler, Vice Com-
mander and House Manager, here 
every day I cannot explain every-
thing he does, amazing work. Mr. 
Rich Godfrey and Bobby Jorge 
here every morning keeping the 
bar running.  Gentlemen, thank 
you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
DAV Ocean County Memorial 
Chapter 24 meet at Post 129 the 
2nd Wednesday of the Month at 7 
PM 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet at Post 129 3rd Wednesday 
at 12 Noon  

New Jersey Run For The Fallen 

3:00 PM arrival at Post 129 
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MEMBERSHIP 
MEMBERSHIP 
MEMBERSHIP 

 
 Please be an Early Bird and 
send in your 2018 dues. We need 
all the help that we can get to sup-
port all the great programs that the 
American Legion does for its Vet-
erans, their family members and 
the community, and remember. 
 
 “Membership is the lifeblood of 
The American Legion” 
 
 Without members, there would 
be no Legion programs, we would 
have no voice on Capitol Hill. 
Without members, there would be 
no accomplishments in assistance 
and support to veterans, their fam-
ilies, the community, state and na-
tion. The American Legion has 
recorded consistent accomplish-
ments for veterans and their fami-
lies since 1919. Your dues make 
this possible. 
 
 The reason we are asking our 
members to pay early is because 
of the large expense that National 
incurs sending out dues notices 
after December 31st, which totals 
$250,000.00 in extra mailings. 
This is money that can go towards 
our Veterans Programs. So 
please, send dues in as early as 
possible. We need your help to 
support and maintain all the good 
things that make us who we are 
“VETERANS STILL SERVING 
AMERICA” 
 
 Remember, we are a Legion 
Family and need to support one 
another. That goes for member-
ship as well. So let’s GROW 
MEMBERSHIP TOGETHER FOR 
2017-2018. If you have already 
paid your dues for 2018 please 
disregard any notice sent out by 
National as they tend to be a little 
behind on their posting of paid 
members.  ANYONE THAT 
NEEDS ANY INFORMATION OR 
QUESTIONS ABOUT MEMBER-

SHIP, YOU CAN CONTACT ME 
AT rjg548@comcast.net OR CELL 
# 732-604-8326 
 
For God and Country 
Rich Godfrey 
Ocean County and 
Department of New Jersey             
Membership Chairman 
  

 

 

 

 

BINGO… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Every Thursday.  Doors open 
a 5 PM  Play Starts at 7 PM 

 
Progressive, 50/50 

Mystery Prizes 
 

Refreshments served 



 

American Legion Post 129  SOUNDOFF Page 7 

Where Is Our $$$$$ 
Going 

You’re New Finance 
Committee 

Ralph E. Wolff, Financial Officer, 
Post 129 

 
The finance committee is respon-
sible for directing the fiscal func-
tions of the Post in accordance 
with generally accepted account-
ing principles issued by the Finan-
cial Accounting Standards Board, 
the Securities and Exchange 
Commission, and other regulatory 
and advisory organizations and in 
accordance with financial manage-
ment techniques and practices 
appropriate within the American 
Legion. 
 
The essential duties of the finance 
committee are: 
 
1.  Plan, develop, organize, imple-
ment, direct and evaluate the or-
ganization's fiscal function and 
performance. 
2.  Develop and guide the Post’s 
long term strategic plan. 
3.  Evaluate and advise on the 
impact of long range planning, in-
troduction of new programs/
strategies and regulatory action. 
4.  Develop credibility for the fi-
nance group by providing timely 
and accurate analysis of budgets, 
financial reports and financial 
trends in order to assist the Com-
mander, the Board and the Trus-
tees in performing their responsi-
bilities. 
5.  Enhance and/or develop, im-
plement and enforce policies and 
procedures by way of systems that 

will improve the overall operation 
and effectiveness of the Post. 
6.  Establish financial transparen-
cy throughout the organization. 
7.  Provide technical financial ad-
vice and knowledge to others with-
in the financial discipline. 
8.  Provide continual improvement 
of the budgeting process through 
education of department manag-
ers on financial issues impacting 
department budgets. 
9.  Provide strategic financial in-
put and leadership on decision 
making issues affecting the organ-
ization. 
10. Optimize the handling of bank 
and deposit relationships and initi-
ate appropriate strategies to en-
hance cash position. 
11. Develop a reliable cash flow 

projection process and reporting 
mechanism that includes minimum 
cash threshold to meet operating 
needs. 
12. Be an advisor from the finan-
cial perspective on any contracts 
into which the Post may enter into. 
 
In selecting the members of the 
finance committee I looked for 
qualities within each team member 
that would enhance the combined 
outcome of the committee’s work 
that lies ahead.  Here are the com-
petencies that I looked for: 
 
1.  Financial Management Experi-
  ence 
2.  Post Business Acumen 
3.  Communication Proficiency 
4.  Ethical Conduct 

(continued page 10) 
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SEPTEMBER ENTERTAINMENT 
 
FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 1ST THE POWERTONES 
          **NEW BAND** 
 
SATURDAY SEPT 2ND LABOR DAY PICNIC IN THE  
    GROVE FEATURING “STRICTLY 60’S” 
 
SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 2ND  IN THE CANTEEN 
        FIRST TIME APPEARANCE 
 BARBARA PETRIZZO & ANTHONY CAGGIANO 
 
FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 8TH 
       THE CHRIS DANIELS BAND 
SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 9TH THE FULL 
         STREETHEARTS BAND 
 

 
FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 15TH COMPETITION TALENT 
SHOW-DON’T MISS THIS OUTSTANDING VENUE 
 
SATURDAY  SEPTEMBER 16TH 
      MEXICAN INDEPENDANCE DAY 
      WITH BOB KULICK 
    “LEAD SINGER OF THE HAPPENINGS” 
 
FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 22ND SPECIAL APPEARANCE 
    IN THIS AREA “A TOUCH OF CLASS” 
     SEE POSTED FLYERS 
SATURDAY SEPT 23RD “STEP ASIDE” 
        **NEW BAND** 
 
FRIDAY SEP 29TH JOHNNY “D” & THE DECADES 
SATURDAY SEPT 30TH  PHIL CENECOLA 

BE SURE TO CHECK FOR LAST MINUTE CHANGES AND/OR CANCELLATIONS. 
UPDATED LISTS ARE POSTED ON THE BULLETEN BOARD IN THE ENTRANCE HALL 

PATRIOT DAY 

VJ DAY (1945) 

POW/MIA 
Recognition Day 

Gold Star 
Mothers Day 
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OCTOBER ENTERTAINMENT 
 
FRIDAY OCTOBER 6TH THE SURE CATS 
SAT OCTOBER 7TH     DJ MATT ENTERTAINMENT 
 
 
FRIDAY OCTOBER 13 THE KOKOMO’S 
SAT OCTOBER 14   THE POWERTONES TRIO 
 
 
FRIDAY OCTOBER 20TH STRICTLY 60’S 
SATURDAY OCTOBER 21ST 

        A SPECIAL APPEARANCE  
        MICHAEL D’ARMORE 
       LEAD SINGER OF THE CAPRIS 
 
 
 

 
FRIDAY OCTOBER 27TH  SUMMER PROJECT 
 
SATURDAY OCTOBER 28TH  
     OUR ANNUAL HALLOWEEN PARTY 
     WITH PHIL CENECOLA 
     COSTUMES PREFERRED 
 

BE SURE TO CHECK FOR LAST MINUTE CHANGES AND/OR CANCELLATIONS. 
UPDATED LISTS ARE POSTED ON THE BULLETEN BOARD IN THE ENTRANCE HALL 

Cuban Missile 
Crisis Begins 

(1962) 

U.S. Invades 
Grenada 

(1983) 
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5.  Leadership 
6.  Performance Management 
7.  Personal Effectiveness/      
  Credibility 
8.  Problem Solving/Analysis 
9.  Strategic Thinking 

Technical Capacity 

Your New Finance Committee 
Team: 
 The ability of any organization 
to financially sustain itself and 
complete its missions depends on 
the business acumen of the finan-
cial officer and his or her team.  I 
am pleased to announce that your 
finance committee team members 
are:  Rich Godfrey, Phil Jones 
(PJ), David Corbin and Rich Gato.  
They have all demonstrated that 
they possess the competencies 
listed above and they are ready 
and willing to take on the tasks 
that lie ahead.  We hope to in-
crease the members of this com-
mittee as we move forward. 
 
1. The Finance Committee’s work 
has already started.  Our first pri-
ority was to request RFQ’s 
(request for quote) for all the insur-
ance policies that we have.  Many 
are due to renew and we want to 
get the best price along with the 
best coverage.  At this writing 
there are four RFQ’s waiting to be 
received. 
2. At the same time, our mortgage 
is due to reset in April.  You’re fi-
nance committee will be looking at 
a number of offers from various 
banks and choosing the best rate 
and long term mortgage from the 
bidders. 
3. A complete inventory of the 
Post assets has been completed 
and documented.  Valuation of the 
assets is currently underway.  Cer-
tificates of Insurance have been 
received from all of our vendors 
and trading partners.  All licenses 
and permits have been reviewed 
and are currently in good standing.  

990’s and audits from the last 3 
years have been assembled, re-
viewed and approved.   
4. As we move into the fall, your 
finance committee will be working 
on our long term strategic plan.  
As I said in my previous article, a 
strategic plan is like a road map 
and it is necessary for the proper 
guidance of our missions and fi-
nancial stability and sustainability 
of your Post. 

 
Because of you update: 
 We have the largest Post in the 
State.  With that honor we have an 
incredible responsibility to our fel-
low veterans and to our communi-
ty.  I am proud to say that this fas-
cial year Post 129 will be helping 
more veterans, more community 
partners and contributing the larg-
est per-capita than any post in the 
state. 
 We can do that because of you 
and your participation in your 
Post’s activities.  The Post needs 
you to come out to the events that 
are planned for your enjoyment.  
We need you to participate in the 
raffles, bingo, yard sales and the 
major parties that are offered.  We 
need you to stop by for lunch in 
the canteen.  Bring some friends 
and enjoy good fellowship.  We 
need you to volunteer not only for 
various work details but to march 
in the parades, help with rituals 
and just plain be an active mem-
ber of your Post.   
 We are all here for a reason.  I 
know why I am here.  How about 
you! 
 
Respectfully Submitted by: 
Ralph E. Wolff, Financial Officer, 
Post 129 

For God and Country 
 
"You have to stand for some-
thing or you'll fall for anything"  

SAL MESSAGE 
 
 Greetings Brothers! Well, here 
we are in the dog days of summer. 
Can’t believe it goes by so quickly. 
 We are keeping busy trying to 
plan new fundraisers for the SAL. 
We are contemplating a football 
tailgate party, NFL football ticket 
raffle amongst other things. If you 
have a fundraiser idea, we would 
love to hear it. We would love to 
hear other people's ideas. We 
have 514 members in our Squad-
ron so I'm sure someone can 
come up with a great fundraiser 
idea. 
 The big push now, as always, 
as we get into the fall months is 
2018 membership. The new cards 
are in and we are pushing every-
one to renew early. We are run-
ning an early bird special on mem-
bership so you can have an incen-
tive to renew early. $18 vs. $20 for 
adults and $14 vs. $15 for under 
18. You can renew at the post or 
on our website at: 
www.salpost129.com. 
 Also, if you have friends or fam-
ily you would like to sign up, now 
would be a great time to do that. 
 Finally, our general SAL meet-
ings are held on the second 
Wednesday of every month at 
7PM. We would love to see new 
faces at our meetings. Enjoy the 
rest of the summer, be safe and 
we will see you at our upcoming 
events.  
 
For God & Country, 

Rocky Lucia 
Commander 
Squadron 129 

Finance Committee 
(from page 7) 
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June 26, 2017 a new monument "Protectors of Freedom" was dedicated at Toms River's Bey Lea Sports 
Park, dedicated to all War Veterans'. A contingent of Post 129 members, Legion Auxiliary, SAL and Legion 
Riders were on hand for the dedication.  
(Bob Scheiderman) 

(photo—Bob Scheiderman) 
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RIDERS REPORT 
 
 A lot of individual riding this 
year by members. 
 Bike Night on Tuesdays have 
been well attended. Especially 
August Bike Night when all Rider 
proceeds went to RUN FOR THE 
FALLEN. Very proud of the turn-
out.  Al Gashler and myself fig-
ured that we had over 500 people 
attend a summer event on a 
Tuesday for this wonderful cause. 
 I just returned from a four day 
bike trip to Gettysburg Pennsylva-
nia with Bob Hoehn, Cliff John-
son, and Mike Schaffer.  If you 
have never been there, the sights 
as well as the history, are worth 
the trip. 
 As of this posting our Riders 
are planning on attending a Luau 
for Brick Post 348. A new event 
for them. 
 Summer going too fast but all 
seems well.  Looking forward to 
several more weeks of riding with 
my brothers and sisters. 
 
For God & Country 
Art Brown 
 

POST EVERLASTING 
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Post 129 
Halloween Party 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

October 28 

Pioneer Painting & Decorating LLC 

 Active Member and Supporter 
      American Legion Post 129 

 I Hire And Refer Veteran Small 
      Business Trades and Professionals 

 Support Your Veterans - Hire And 
      Buy American And We All Work 

Residential  -  Commercial  -  Churches 
1-800-437-8862 

 Over 100 Churches Restored 

 Featured In Home And Garden Magazine 

 30 Years In Business 

 Honest-Professional-Reasonable 

 “It’s A Matter Of Trust” 

 Veteran US Navy 
Michael Dolan—Owner 

 
 
 
 
 

908-902-4117 

PUBLISHED 6 times per year  
DEADLINE  for the next issue (November-December) is Oct. 15. 
     Submissions can be e-mailed to:  
     soundoff.al.post129@outlook.com  
     or via U.S. mail to: Al Harbord, 1038 Audubon Drive,    
     Toms River, NJ 08753. 
EVENTS   send your events for the calendar to Bob Scheiderman    
     at: knottoday@verizon.net  
ADVERTISING business card advertising accepted for 6 issue      
     (1year). Single card $75.00. Double card $140.00. 
     Other sizes available upon request. 
ON LINE AT  http://soundoffalpost129.wix.com/soundoff 



Richard “Rich” Gato 
Realtor Associate 

 

PECORA REALTORS 
1747 Hooper Ave, Suite 6 

Toms River, NJ 08753 
732.279.6383 

For All Your Real Estate Needs! 
Residential * Commercial 
Waterfront * Investments 

Vacation Homes * New Construction 
* Ask About VA Loans 

 
 
 

Contact Rich @ 732-330-2430 (Cell) or  
Email: Rich@PecoraRealtors.com 

TERRANCE L. TURNBACH 
STARKEY, KELLY, KENNEALLY, CUNNINGHAM & TURNBACH 

COUNSELLORS AT LAW 
 
 

               (732) 701-3500 
2 HOOPER AVENUE       (908) 433-9151 CELL 
TOMS RIVER, NJ 08753     (732) 240-5637 fax 
 

E-MAIL TTURNBACH@STARKEYKELLY.COM 
WWW.STARKEYKELLY.COM 



SAL SQUADRON 129 MEMBER 

Better Hearing Aid & 
Balance Center, L.L.C. 
1901 Hooper Ave 
Suite D 
Toms River, NJ 08753 

Office Hours By Appointment  

N.J. Hearing Aid 
Dispensing License #887 

Ph. 732 255 1300  
Fax 732 255 1323 

E-mail betterhearingaid @ 
comcast.net 

PAUL E. FISCHER 

Wanted 
TIN CAN SAILORS 

 
 
 

We have a seat for you at our next meeting of 
The Tin Can Sailors Ass’n of NJ held the third 

Wednesday of every month at 12 Noon at 
American Legion Post 129 

More info: Call Dave Downey 732-736-1943 

SAL SQUADRON 129 MEMBER 



NON-PROFIT 
U.S.POSTAGE 

PAID 
TOMS RIVER, NJ 
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SOUNDOFF 
GEORGE P. VANDERVEER 
AMERICAN LEGION POST 129 
(Established 1919) 
2025 CHURCH ROAD 
TOMS RIVER, NEW JERSEY 08753 
732-255-9250 

BEST BREAKFAST IN TOWN 

10% OFF WITH THIS AD 


